BUBBENHALL PARISH COUNCIL

Parish Clerk: Doug Evans Telephone: 07767 443895

Email: <u>bubbenhallpclerk@gmail.com</u>

21 Oak Road Tiddington Stratford upon Avon Warwickshire CV37 7BU



Minutes of the Bubbenhall Parish Council Meeting held on Tuesday 22 June 2021 at the Village Hall, Bubbenhall

Present: Cllr Jan Lucas Chair of the Parish Council

Cllr Sam Baker Vice Chair of the Parish Council

Cllr Bob Powell Cllr Joanne Shattock Cllr Jim Roberts Cllr Win Nwachukwu

In attendance: Mr Doug Evans Parish Clerk

No members of the public present.

1. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Cllr Pam Redford (WDC), Cllr Trevor Wright (WDC) and Cllr Wallace Redford (WCC).

2. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST AND DISPENSATIONS

None received.

3. FINANCE – TO APPROVE THE AGAR FOR 2020/21

After review, Cllr Shattock proposed the AGAR for 2020/21 be approved. This was seconded by Cllr Powell and agreed unanimously.

4. YOUTH SPACE AND RECREATION GROUND

i. To receive an update on playground refurbishment plans

Cllr Baker gave a brief overview and explained that designs and quotations had been obtained from 3 companies. All quotations were in the region of £100,000 each, depending on what surfaces were used. Materials were either steel or wood and designs included equipment for smaller children and the less able-bodied.

Cllr Roberts explained that he had started looking into possible sources of funding for the project and felt that it would be advisable to look for the total amount, but from different sources. FCC, Segro and HS2 were possibilities and would be approached.

Cllrs Baker and Roberts were thanked for their work on the projects and for liaising with the play equipment companies.

Cllr Powell gave a brief overview on the Green Shoots project and explained that there had been no further progress. This was because, although the trees could be applied for, it had been decided to wait until the outcome of the funding application was known.

Date of next meeting - TBC